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Our sincere condolences to Pat Rice who recently lost his wife Joy. 
 

I was pleased to hear positive thoughts from several people in the village follow-
ing my last Editorial wondering about the future of the Calendar.  Thank you to 
those of you who responded.  However please see the article in this edition re-
garding costs. 
 

The Parish Hall AGM was held on the 7th October and the Committee was re-
elected en bloc.  This was followed by a full committee meeting where many 
matters were discussed including the redecorating that has just started, and the 
100 Club.  The next issue will see the finished Hall which we all hope you will en-
joy. 
 

The Shop AGM was also held after the Hall’s on a different night and was better 
attended.  Several constructive discussions occurred. 
 

Our quiz planned for Friday 15th November has had to be postponed. 
 

The How do ye Do is on 7th December, and we have a potential Call my Bluff in 
the New Year.  Watch these spaces and Talaton Talk. 
 

What a lot of rain we have had recently.  Yesterday our outside buckets collected 
11 cms of rain.  That’s over 4 inches! 
 

Simon Spencer 
simons@talatoncalendar.com 
Editor 

Next issue is 10
th

 Nov ‘24 

February Issue is 10
th

 Jan ’25  
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Editorial 

NEXT ISSUE IS A 

DOUBLE ISSUE!! 

mailto:simons@talatoncalendar.com


Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Contact us 
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Information 

Talaton Neighbourhood Watch Contacts. 
See our page on the parish website for terms of reference, 

recent appeals and lots of useful web links. 
 

Farm co-ordinator:  Anywhere across Talaton Parish 
 

Andrea Down    Tel: 01404 823042 
 

Central: Talaton Inn to Harris Farm, up to The Forge House and back to the Inn: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

Woodmans Orchard and Orchard Hill:  
 

Steve Spratt     Tel: 01404 822461 
 

West end: Stoney Court to Lower Westcott Farm: 
 

Jan/Andy May    Tel: 01404 822526  \  talatonnhw@gmail.com 
 

The Moor Talaton House to Laurel Cottage:  
 

Chris Harwood    Tel: 07709 080439 
 

Newtown: Moorhayes Court to Railway Cottages: 
 

Helen/John Reeves   Tel 07501 172012  \  NewtownNHwatch@gmail.com  
 

Lashbrook Road, Rydon Farm to Ivy Cottages: 
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood Tel    Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Talewater Hill farm to river Tale:  
 

Sarah/Laurence Wood   Tel: 07756 957452 
 

Escot Beacon Cottages to Fairmile:  
 

Carol & Mike Needham   Email: tnhw.escot@yahoo.com 
 

Larkbeare: Beacon Cross to Larkbeare Grange: 
 

Julia & Charlie Hutchings   Tel: 07762 574915 



TALATON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Please find below the list of names and telephone numbers of your current Parish Coun-
cillors for Talaton. Should you have matters to raise please feel free to contact one of 
them. You are also reminded that the first part of any Parish Council Meeting is an open 
forum for all residents to air their views. 
 

Christine McIntyre (Parish Clerk) 01404 814128\clerk.talatonpc@btinternet.com 
Patricia Lenehan (Chairman) 07816 452083\Chair.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Gerri Hawkins (Vice Chairman) 01404 822267\Gerrihawkins.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Andrew Peters   07855 452695\andrewpeters.talatonpc@gmail.com 
Karen Walker     \karenwalker.talatonpc@gmail.com 
David Hirt    07484706989\davidhirt6@gmail.com 
Richard Bos    01404 822556\richardbos.talatonpc@outlook.com 
Sarah Wood     07756 957452\sarahwood.talatonpc@outlook.com 
 

EDDC for Tale Vale Ward 
Richard Jefferies    richard.jefferies@eastdevon.gov.uk  
 

Devon County Councillor - for Whimple & Blackdown 
Iain Chubb    01297 35468/07932 459595\iain.chubb@devon.gov.uk 
 

MP for Honiton and Sidmouth  
Richard Foord   020 7 219 8349\richard.foord.mp@parliament.uk 
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Talaton Toddlers 
Parents and Babies Get Together 

Either within the Church in the North Aisle Room 
or if weather permits OUTSIDE on the Church Green 
bring your own chair and drink but wherever we are  

cake is provided 
Fridays 1st and 15th November 2024 

10.30am – 12noon 
Join us in friendship 

RSVP 01404 822482 email: peppiashaw@gmail.com 

mailto:davidhirt6@gmail.com
mailto:richard.foord.mp@parliament.uk
http://slcbookboy.files.wordpress.com/2013/12/penguins.gif
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St James the Great 
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 For anyone new to the locality, Ottery Help Scheme is a registered charity which 
serves the communities within the Coleridge Medical Centre boundary. Our remit is to 
offer a wide range of services to support residents whether it be transport to and from med-
ical appointments, joining one of our groups which include:  Friendship Group, Memory 
Cafe, Seated exercise, Music Group, Board Games group and creative workshops. We also 
manage the Hospital League of Friends minibus, so Wellbeing trips out to the coast and 
our beautiful countryside are a regular feature. Other support is available through our 
Home Help service, a monthly free legal advice clinic and befriending face to face or over 
the phone. In order for all of these activities to take place we are always eager to recruit 
new volunteers to support our wide range of activities. 
 Volunteering is a great way to support your community as well as give yourself a 
sense of purpose and pride. Being a volunteer should not feel like an onerous task, it's for 
you to do as much or as little as you choose and it’s a great opportunity to meet new peo-
ple and have fun along the way. From making phone calls to making cakes, every skill is 
equally valued. We know that the approach of Autumn and Winter can be a difficult time 
for people and having a routine can be very beneficial, if you would like to build volun-
teering into your weekly or monthly routine, please give us a call on 01404 813041 or 
drop into to see us at 11 Silver Street, Ottery. We are open from 8.30 to 4 and are always 
happy to welcome people in for a friendly chat.  
 We’d also like to warmly welcome Andrea to our staff team. Andrea has started as 
our Admin Assistant, with a particular focus on our transport service. Our staff member 
Rachel has moved to the new role of Community Connector with us, with more infor-
mation about this role to appear in next month’s Gazette.  

Ottery and District Health Matters 
 

Health and Wellbeing Event on Saturday 23rd November 
 

A working group from the Ottery and District Health Matters group is organising an event 
at the Coleridge Medical Centre to bring the community up to date with the range of 
Health and Wellbeing support available in our local area. 
 

There will be exhibitions from a range of statutory and voluntary organisations showing 
how they can support you through the impact of the winter months along with general 
advice on keeping yourself physically and mentally healthy. 
 

What is Ottery and District Health Matters? 
It is a forum where key health and wellbeing stakeholders from across our community can 
come together to share and discuss current issues. The group has a strong collaborative 
and supportive ethos. Our aim is to contribute to the improvement of health and care ser-
vices across our community. The group will act as a central point for exchange of infor-
mation on what is working well locally, what needs improvement, as well as identifying 
gaps in provision.     Jill Dudding, Chair of Trustees Ottery Help Scheme 
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Advertisements 
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Tel: 01404 823550  Mobile: 07880 797613  www.sidvalleytreesurgery.co.uk 



Car, Light Commercial, Servicing, 
Pre-MOT’s, Bodywork. 

2 Silverleigh 
Talaton 
Exeter 
EX5 2RB 
01404 822784 

Talewater Works 
Talaton 
Exeter 

EX5 2RT 
01404 851043 
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Graham Rooms has recently taken over the administrator role for the Talaton Parish 
Hall 100 Club and would like to ask members who belong to this club to forward 
some details that will help immensely with the coordination and administration of 
the club. 
 
To ensure compliance with UK gambling regulations, we kindly remind all members 
that participation in the 100 Club is restricted to individuals aged 18 and over. 
 
We would greatly appreciate if you could forward an email address, mobile number 
or home address which you are comfortable for Graham to use in notifying you of 
draw information and subscription renewals. Everyone wants to know if they are a 
winner! The email address for forwarding these details is:  tph100club@gmail.com 
 
Please be assured that any personal data held by the 100 Club Administrator will be 
managed in accordance with GDPR and will only be used for the sole purpose of the 
Club. Your information will not be forwarded to any third party. 
 
Your assistance with providing these details would be very much appreciated. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and continued support of the Talaton Parish 
Hall 100 Club. 
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Talaton Parish Hall 100 Club 

TALATON PARISH HALL 

100 CLUB WINNERS for October  

  Draw Date: 12-Oct-24 

Draw Month 01-Oct-24 

Type of Draw Normal Month 

    

PRIZE 
WINNING 

NO. 
WINNERS NAME 

PRIZE 
AMOUNT 

1st 13 Sarah Witcombe £20 

2nd 47 Lou Harris £10 

3rd 53 Pam Weston £5 

    

mailto:tph100club@gmail.com
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Talaton Parish Hall 100 Club 
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Rainfall at the Cobblers 

Rainfall at the Cobblers in Talaton 
During September 

 

The weather report for September. 
September was an unsettled month across the UK. Scot-
land was lucky with relatively dry and sunny weather, 
while the rest of us had a particularly wet and dull 
month. There was flooding in the Midlands, Hereford-
shire and Swansea had over 3½ inches of rain in one day! 
 
Here in Talaton it was also very wet. I measured a total of 
5.4 inches of rain, last year it was 4.6 so it looks as if Sep-
tembers are becoming rather wetter than they used to be. 
 
The total rain fall for the year so far is 35 inches last year 
it was 27.26 inches. 
 
 

ANNE BOLES 
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The Talaton Calendar has been running in its present format since the early 
1990s.  Both Arnie and I will be time expired soon! 
 
Initially we set the costs for advertising as low as we could to encourage ad-
vertisers and we may still have some originals on board.  The new format Cal-
endar was printed at cost initially by John Carter when at Lashbrook Farm, 
and then by Larkbeare Services courtesy of Dennis Oakley.  Following Den-
nis’s death, this facility diminished.  Arnie and I then started to print this by 
hand, purchasing printers and consumables and putting it together page by 
page in Arnie’s conservatory. 
 
In that time we kept the same philosophy in our advertising rates, and having 
kept costs low we built up a small back-up fund, which we have used to 
maintain matters since. 
 
However this DIY system of printing could not continue and a change of 
printing method was found with professional printers who have been superb, 
and up until COVID costs were reasonable.  But like all things costs are rising 
significantly and we now have to pass this onto the advertisers who support 
us so well.  
 
Printing costs started at £140 per month and they are now £220.  Advertisers 
have left us, down-sized their adverts, and donations have dried up recently. 
Since COVID we have lost money to the point of a thousand pounds this 
past year in advertising revenue. 
 
Our reserves could keep the Calendar in print for a limited time, but we 
should not run them down to zero, and it cannot continue with the present 
level of advertising income.   
 
To stay afloat our adverts need to be re-costed and a 50% initial rise will be 
applied in this year’s bills which will be going out in November.  We will have 
to raise them again next year simply to break even. 
 
If the Calendar is to continue this shortfall has to be plugged and advertising 
is the only plug we have.   
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Up coming Event  
Early in The New Year 

 

The Parish Hall is hoping to 
present the quizz 

Call my 
Bluff 

 

An excellent game for all ages. 
Bar will be there! 

 

See the next issue for 
all the details 
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In the past few days,  (2nd 
week of October),  Talaton has 
experienced leaden skies,  in-
credibly heavy downpours,  
roads  becoming rivers, floods,  
but today the village has been 
bathed in glorious autumn 
sunshine.   May be this is not 
such great weather to do all 

those tidying up jobs in the garden.  Autumn colours are slow 
to arrive this year. 
 
I know I am repeating myself but, if you do manage to have a 
bonfire, don’t forget to 
check that no hedgehogs 
have taken shelter un-
derneath before you set 
light.   
 
There is still time to 
plant green manure if 
you have some bare 
ground.  It will compete 
with weeds and add nu-
trients and humus to 
your soil when you dig it in in the Spring.  Broad beans can be 
planted now to give an earlier crop next year.  Beans planted 
now will not be as readily infested with aphids as those planted 
in Spring. It is not too late to plant sweet pea seeds and garlic 
bulbs, if you have not already done so. 
 
I hope you enjoyed our pumpkin competition, whether as a 
competitor or a viewer and have been inspired to have a go 
next year.  
 

Next on the agenda is our AGM.  Do join us in the Parish 
Hall on  
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Wednesday 13th November, 
 

7 pm for refreshments before the 7.30pm meeting. 
 

 It is the time to renew your membership, which is still the 
princely sum of £5 per family and to pick up your Dobies cata-
logue. If you fancy taking a more active role do come along and 
chat to members of the committee.   We do not bite! 
 
The committee will try to race through the essentials of an AGM 
before we all sit back and enjoy another interesting talk by  
 

Andrea Rye, of Combe Garden Centre 
  This could be a very spicey talk.  Don’t miss it! 
In the meantime, don’t forget to leave a few windfalls for the 
birds.  Blackbirds and other thrushes love apples and might eat a 
few slugs and snails while they are at it. 
 
Finally a plea to all our mem-
bers to donate produce, plants, 
gardenalia to our stall at the 
How D’ye Do.  Nickie Bitschi 
will be happy to accept dona-
tions nearer the time, as will  
Pam Weston.  All proceeds go 
to the Parish Hall.  We like to 
do our bit! 
 
Finally, don’t forget to look on 
our website.  This year’s Pump-
kin entries will be there for you 
to admire. 
 
December’s Calendar will have 
the details. 

2024-2025 ADVERT CHARGES 
Do you want to advertise in the 
Calendar? 
 
If so please contact the Editor 
 
Annual rates are; 
Quarter page    £72 
Half page   £120 
Whole page   £165 
 
Good value considering there are 
280 Monthly copies delivered free 
of charge through every letter box 
in the Parish. 
 
By advertising you are helping The 
Calendar to maintain its quality 
 
And Its service to the Community 
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Talaton Knit & Natter 

The Parish Hall Café 
 

On Tuesday Mornings 10-12.  Look out for the sign-
board outside the Hall to see if it is on…. 
 

Come and support us.  Its very pleasant and very 
easy, with nice coffee and lovely cake!  
 

Aid of Parish Hall funds 
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Talaton Parish Council Report 

The following are major items from the minutes but a full copy of the 
minutes may be viewed on both Parish Noticeboards and on the Parish 
Web site www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk 
 
INFORMATION FROM THE MEETING  OF  2ND OCTOBER 2024 
 

PUBLIC FIFTEEN-MINUTE OPEN FORUM 
DCC Cllr Iain Chubb was welcomed to the meeting.  He spoke 
about DCC  matters but primarily about the meetings he had at-
tended; the Devolution deal (which had now been signed off) and 
the increase in  pothole repairs being carried out by DCC.  Cllr 
Chubb would forward a full report of his DCC activities to the 
Clerk shortly.  He reminded the Council to check that the Parish  
grit bins were full; that the Clerk to report the missing chevron sign 
again to DCC  (and to copy him into the e-mail) and he advised of 
the Locality Budget which the Council could apply to, for funding 
for projects that met DCC`s criteria. He advised that the deadline 
for applications was  February 2025. 
 
EDDC Cllr Richard Jefferies had advised by e-mail that he had 
been working on representing the tier 4 villages in the area that 
have had housing allocations proposed as part of the local plan. He 
had  also attended an East Devon National Landscape (formerly 
AONB) workshop as the EDDC Cllr representative and chair of the 
East Devon National Landscape Partnership 
 
ALLOTMENTS UPDATE AND ANY ACTIONS TO BE 
AGREED  
The Clerk advised:- 
I. i.SWW`s contractors should have completed the  tree trim-

ming on the boundary between the allotments and the treat-
ment works this week 

II. ii. The Council RESOLVED to permit  Plot 5B  being let to a 

http://www.talatonparishcouncil.co.uk/


non parishioner.  The Council was of the view that as no pa-
rishioners had come forward for plots, than rather than leav-
ing 5B  unused, that it be offered to a non-parishioner who 
was keen to cultivate it.  The Clerk would let the applicant 
know that he had been successful. Proposed by Cllr Bos and se-
conded by the Vice-Chair 

III. The plot holder of 5B  who had recently taken up her tenancy, 
wished to convey her thanks to the Council for  arranging to 
strim and cover Plot 5B 

 
PLANNING MATTERS  
I. Planning Application - 24/1923/LBC - Wildwood Escot Park 

Ottery St Mary EX11 1LU - Replace 3no. windows on ground 
floor and 3no. windows on first floor west elevation - Appli-
cant Mr Wayne Lyness  It was RESOLVED that the Clerk ar-
range a site meeting for councillors to look at the property 
and then Councillors would formulate a decision to be sent to 
the Clerk who would then forward to EDDC 

II.  
ANY OTHER PLANNING MATTERS 
Certificate of Proposed Lawful Development to remove existing 
garage and replace with new garage. 1 Beacon Cottages Talaton 
Exeter EX5 2SA  
This was noted by the Council 
 
CHRISTMAS EVENT MATTERS – APPROVAL OF  RISK AS-
SESSMENT AND TO CONSIDER RELATED MATTERS AND 
TO MAKE DECISIONS (AS REQUIRED)  It was RESOLVED to 
accept the Risk Assessment prepared by the Clerk and for the Clerk 
to forward it onto the Church to ensure they were happy with the 
sections that were applicable to them. 
It was RESOLVED for the Chair  to purchase a 12ft Christmas tree 
from the Council`s usual supplier 
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Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 

https://planning.eastdevon.gov.uk/online-applications/centralDistribution.do?caseType=Application&keyVal=SJCL1PGHHKD00
https://planning.eastdevon.gov.uk/online-applications/centralDistribution.do?caseType=Application&keyVal=SJCL1PGHHKD00
https://planning.eastdevon.gov.uk/online-applications/centralDistribution.do?caseType=Application&keyVal=SJCL1PGHHKD00


Recycling Centre 

The Bowd, Sidmouth 

Summer 

(Apr  -  Sept) 

Winter 

(Oct  -  Mar) 

Monday  -  Friday 9:00  -  5:00 9:00  -  4:30 

Saturday & Sunday 10:00  -  6:00 10:00  -  4:30 

Open all year round (Except Christmas Day, Boxing Day & New Year’s Day) 
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Talaton Parish Council Report Cont’d 

PARISH MAINTENANCE: ITEMS REQUIRING ATTENTION 
AND UPDATE ON ITEMS REPORTED  AND TO AGREE ANY 
FINANCIAL PROVISION (IF APPLICABLE) 
 
i. i.The leak in the road (suspected collapsed drain) opposite 

Orchard Close, had been acknowledged by SWW but no time-
scale for its repair had been given 

ii. ii. A section of road had disappeared on the road running 
from the  shop up to Bittery Cross 

iii. iii.The Chair was in the process of following up to contacts for 
quotes, for the repainting of the telephone box 

 
DATE OF NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 6TH NOV ‘24 



______________________Page 31 

 



______________________Page 32 

 



______________________Page 33 

 



______________________Page 34 

Advertisements 



______________________Page 35 

 



PLEASE FILL THIS SPACE 
Do you want to advertise in the Calendar? 

 

If so please contact the Editor 
 

Annual rates are for this Half page is 
£120 for a year 

 

By advertising you are helping The Calendar to maintain its 
quality and its service to the Community 

 

Good value considering there are 280 Monthly copies  
delivered free of charge through every letter box in the Parish. 
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Tel:       01404 812233 

Email:      fairmilecattery@aol.com  

Website:  www.fairmilecattery.co.uk 

* NEW OWNERSHIP * 

• Visit & appreciate both the 
superior facilities and the 
quality service we provide 
& see why our customers 
keep returning to us! 

• Awarded 5-Star***** by 
the local licensing authority 

• Don’t forget to keep your 
cat’s vaccinations up to 
date - check now! 

mailto:fairmilecattery@aol.com
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Local Information 

Useful Phone Numbers 
 

Otter St Mary District Help Scheme    01404 813041 

The Coleridge Medical Centre     01404 814447 

Ottery St. Mary Hospital     01404 816000 

Hall Booking Secretary (Tanya Jones)    07584 318378 

Police (to report a crime – non urgent)    101 

Talaton Inn       01404 822214 

Talaton Community Shop & Post Office   01404 822084 

Parish Priest (Marc Kerslake)     01404 822525 

Bell Ringing (Chris Trimmer)    07786 113687 or 01404 850831 

Talaton Calendar Editor (Simon Spencer)   07973 653758 

Talaton Calendar Production (Arnie James)   01404   47566 

Talaton Community Shop  
& Post Office Opening Times 

 

Shop Post Office 
 

 OPEN         CLOSE     OPEN  CLOSE  

Mon 9.00  -  1.30         

Tues 9.00   -   6.00            

Wed 9.00  -  6.00     2.00  4.00   

Thurs 9.00   -   6.00            

Fri 9.00  -  6.00          

Sat 9.00   -   1.00            

Sun 10.00      12.00             

Talaton Calendar Contact us 

Email: arnie@talatoncalendar.com (Text copy) - Tel : 01404 47566 

Email: simons@talatoncalendar.com (Editorial & Advertising) - Tel : 07973 653758 
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News from Talaton Community Shop 



Talaton 
Community Shop 


